The Village of Simpson Regular Council Meeting and Public Hearing June 19, 2017 7:00 P.M.

The Village of Simpson held a Regular Council Meeting and Public Hearing at 7:00 P.M in the Village hall, 2768 Thompson Street, Simpson, NC.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT

David C. Boyd, Jr., Mayor Brenda Hawkins, Councilwoman Oscar Telfaire, Mayor Pro-Tem Dianne Thomas, Councilwoman

OTHER STAFF

Sue Ellen Hill, Clerk/Finance Officer

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor David Boyd called the meeting to order Councilwoman Thomas led the Pledge of Allegiance and Mayor Pro-Tem Telfaire gave the Invocation. The Mayor welcomed everyone.

QUORUM PRESENT

Clerk to the Board stated a quorum was present.

ACTION ITEMS

Sean Evans of the Pitt County Animal Control addressed to the citizens the procedures for animal pickups.

CPA Larry Carpenter discussed the 2016 - 2017 Audit for the Village of Simpson; he stated we had a clean audit.

Councilwoman Hawkins made a motion to approve the minutes for the May 15th, 2017 meeting, Mayor Pro-Tem Telfaire seconded the motion, all voted "Aye", Councilwoman Thomas voted "Nay", the motion carried and was approved.

Regular meeting is closed and Public Hearing opened.

Clerk to the Board reviews the Proposed Budget for 2017 – 2018 and the 2017 – 2018 Budget Ordinance, the Budget Amendments for 2016-2017 are also reviewed.

Public Hearing is closed and Regular meeting opened.

Councilwoman Hawkins made a motion to approve the 2017-2018 Proposed Budget, Mayor Pro-Tem Telfaire seconded the motion, all voted "Aye", Councilwoman Thomas voted "Nay", the motion carried and was approved.

Councilwoman Hawkins made a motion to approve the 2017-2018 Budget Ordinance, Mayor Pro-Tem Telfaire seconded the motion, all voted "Aye", Councilwoman Thomas voted "Nay", the motion carried and was approved.

Mayor Pro-Tem Telfaire made a motion to approve the 2016-2017 Budget Amendments, Councilwoman Hawkins seconded the motion, all voted "Aye", Councilwoman Thomas voted "Nay", the motion carried and was approved.

MAYOR COMMENTS:

Mayor Boyd stated mosquito spraying was to begin.

COUNCIL COMMENTS:

Councilwoman Hawkins and Thomas thanked everyone for attending. Mayor Pro-Tem Telfaire stated snakes were out so please be careful.

ATTORNEY COMMENTS:

None

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Hugh Mills talked about drainage issues again.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Mayor Pro-Tem Telfaire to adjourn the meeting the motion was seconded by Councilwoman Hawkins. All voted "Aye", the motion carried, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Ellen Hill, Clerk/Finance Officer

Approved On 6-19-17

Date

Mayor David C. Boyd, Jr.

Mayor Pro-Tem Oscar Telfaire

Councilwoman Brenda Hawkins

Councilwoman Dianne Thomas